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Secretary-Treasurer Report  
Jody Thiessen CPA, CGA 
June 4, 2024 
Regular Board Meeting 

 

 Finance  

• Working on finding efficiencies with internet and communication billings.  

• Reviewed carryover request and estimates 
Transportation 
• Department will be busy with field trip bussing in steady demand 
Maintenance.  

• Springfield Collegiate’s 2nd Science lab renewal –deficiency list remains to be 
completed.  

• OBE roof replacement – Project complete – Hold back payment to be 
released. 

• Hazelridge School – Gymnasium Accessibility Lift –floor will be redone in July 

• Springfield Collegiate Building envelope, mechanical and roof replacement –
Chiller has arrived. There will be one and a half months of work to balance 
the classroom units project should be done in fall. 

• Ecole Edward Schreyer – working on deficiency list. 

• Site visit at Powerview school to review concerns and practices regarding 
bathroom vandalism.  

• Ongoing gravel parking lot maintenance.  Work is challenging due to wet 
weather conditions. 

 

 
ICT 

• Hazelridge School is connected and running on Valley Fiber 

• Computer installation for annual school renewal will begin 3rd week in July.  

• Planning migrating transfinder software to a new server with cutover at the end 
of July 

• Looking into addition of text to speech reader to the website, subject to budget 
availability.  Doing so allows the division to better conform to accessibility for 
Manitobans Act 


